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APRIL FOOL?

ELECTIONS TO BE FOLLOWED BY FLEECING OF VOTER

Just one day after April Fool’s Day, our club will conduct elections of new officers and voting several constitutional amendments.  Later, the club has plans to quite literally fleece one of it’s own members!  This meeting could be very interesting, with major changes in the executive board possible, controversial issues on the ballot, and the continuation of our own winter “Ski Club Olympic.”

Our current president has elected not to run again, several positions have no candidates as yet, one position will actually have more than one candidate, and several interesting proposed changes to the constitution could make for some lively discussion and heart-pounding excitement as the votes are tallied and the results announced.  Please read the related items in this issue from the Nominating Committee and the Constitution Review Committee.  Ballots will be distributed early in the evening to facilitate the whole voting process.  After the elections, the final medal event – a billiard tournament – of our own Olympics will be held.  If this contest is anything like last month’s controversial competitions (see article later in this issue), we may be investigated by the IOC.  As for the “fleecing,” a very nice gray fleece vest will be raffled off to one lucky member.

So come and enjoy the contests!  Executive board positions, constitutional issues, Olympic medals, and a fleece vest will all be up for grabs.   Hopefully, there will be no hint of any fooling around, or fleecing, regarding the elections themselves.

- Mark Manthey
EARLY REMINDER:  NO CLUB MEETINGS IN MAY, JULY

For those of you who plan your lives around the ski club meetings, please remember that we have no general meetings in either May or July.

PRESIDENT’S FAREWELL MESSAGE

Well, it’s been a year already.  There have been many fun times and some not so fun.  I would like to reward whoever wrote, “It is reward enough to serve as a board member,” in the survey last year with two hours with some of our more vocal members.  You will notice that I am not running for re-election.  I really think the club could do more to make the board duties more efficient and, yes, more rewarding.  Some changes have been proposed to that end.  Many other clubs in CMSC do this to some extent.  However, our club currently does not and so, I do not desire another term on the board.  (Hey, I served three years as Treasurer prior to this year as President.)  I know that the club has always done things a certain way, but times change.  These things I mention are up to the club to decide, my opinion is just one member’s.  I encourage each of you to come to the April meeting and vote for board members/trustees and to vote on amendments to the constitution.  I also encourage people to run for board positions; that may sound contradictory to my message, but please remember I have been a board member for four years.  While a member may have an opinion, it is the decree of the membership that ultimately holds sway.  If you do not vote or volunteer, your opinion will not be heard. 

- Tom Palisin

BALLOT STILL NOT FULL

As you are hopefully aware, the election for club officers takes place at the April 2nd membership meeting.  As stated in our current constitution,  “…elections will be by secret ballot.  A quorum is required (20 voting members) and a simple majority of votes cast shall elect…”

At the end of this newsletter are statements by three of the candidates discussing their ideas and why they seek an office on the “executive board.”  While participation is greatly appreciated from all members, we will need to vote one officer into each position (Trustees are an exception).   We look forward to the new organization and appreciate the commitment from both the newly elected officers as well as the runners-up in this election.  There are plenty of opportunities for each member to be involved in the events of our club, and I’m sure the incoming officers will gladly accept any additional participation from the membership. 

There are still two positions which we have no candidates.  The nominations will remain open up until the moment we will vote, as we will be taking nominations from the floor to complement the slate of qualified nominees already identified.  Any nominations done prior to the meeting will need to be directed to the Nominating Committee Chair, Bruce Frankenfield.

Please plan to attend the next membership meeting and vote for the new officers that will guide our club for the next year.  We will need a quorum present (currently, 20 memberships) to have an election.  There are no provisions for an absentee ballot in the constitution; therefore you must be present to vote.  

Here is the current list of candidates:

President:



Linda Elonen-Wright
Vice President Alpine:  

Al Linne
Vice President Nordic:

(open)
Vice President Activities:  

Tony Shook
Treasurer:  



Kristen Newcomb
Publicity Director:  


Mark Manthey
Recorder:  



(open)
Trustee (expiring term):

Annie Easley, Roger Meredith

Congratulations and best regards to all of the candidates.

- Bruce Frankenfield

CONTROVERSIAL ISSUES PUT TO MEMBERSHIP
The Constitution Review Committee, chaired by outgoing (in more ways than one) President Tom Palisin has produced seven proposed amendments to our governing document, the Constitution and By-Laws.  The committee did not reach consensus on all of the issues, but will submit all of them to the members for voting at the next meeting.  The titles of the seven amendments are list below, while the details and related discussion of each are provided in an attachment to this newsletter.

Proposed Amendments:

1.  Update Obsolete Reference

2.  Allow Absentee Election Ballots

3.  One-Day Trip Temporary Memberships

4.  Family Membership Spouse Vote

5.  Clarification of Trip Leader Approval Process

6.  Waive Dues for Executive Board

7.  Allow for multi-year Memberships
MEETINGS CAN BE FUN!

For those who missed it, here is an excerpt from the minutes of last month’s meeting, during which some friendly competition, under the guise of  “Ski Club Olympics,” was held…

Target pool

Objective is to hit the cue ball, and bank it onto a target with varying scores.  The winner is the person with the highest score out of 10 tries.  

Winners:

Gold – Bruce Frankenfield

Silver – Joe Gruden

Bronze – Al Linne

This event proved to be very competitive.  Diane Linne was line judge; Joe Gruden was the scorekeeper (when they weren’t competing).  Four people were in medal contention.  Then Bruce Frankenfield, one of the last players to participate, underrated and not expected by the media to even place in this event, came from behind and clinched the gold.  The crowd was shocked, but everyone congratulated our new Olympic champion.

Pass the trash poker

Objective is not to get the lowest card in the round.  The dealer gives out one card to everyone.  Ace or king is a stopper, and the recipient must show the card.  People can trade to their left as long as the person does not have an ace or king.  The dealer is allowed to trade his/her card for another card in the deck.  If someone receives the lowest card for two rounds, he/she must leave the game.

Winners:

Gold – Linda Elonen-Wright

Silver – Cheryl Dickerson

Bronze – Mike Senchak

This event was marred by considerable controversy.  Roger Meredith was severely reprimanded by the judge (American of course) for exhibiting questionable shuffling and dealing practices.  Roger would definitely not be allowed to participate in card games in any respectable Las Vegas casino.  Competition was fierce.  LEW, wearing her lucky NASA Lewis Ski Club gray vest (a similar vest will be raffled off in April), swept the competition and won the gold.  LEW said it was only a coincidence that she organized the event, and also won the gold.  Since she also brought the cards, we are utilizing the latest in NASA technology to determine if the cards were marked.  Results of the scanning electron microscope analysis are available upon request.

Post Olympic show

We had an awards ceremony after the completion of each event.  (We even have pictures to prove it!)  We built a makeshift podium by having the gold and silver medallists stand on chairs.  Everyone hummed the Olympic anthem while Tom Palisin presented the medals (nope, Tom didn’t kiss the winners).  

Al and Diane Linne made the Olympic medals for the top 3 in each of the events.  The Olympic medals were spray painted wood disks, with 5 Olympic gold rings on the surface.  The disks were encased in gold, and tastefully adorned with a blue ribbon.  The medals exhibited fine craftsmanship (good job, Al and Diane!).  Everyone had a great time.  Thanks to Karen Fashimpaur, Al Linne, and LEW for organizing the events.

After the competition was over, LEW and Bruce were trying to cash in on their gold medals.  LEW was signing autographs for her fans, and considering the many offers for product endorsements.  Bruce Frankenfield was trying to put together a movie deal starring Brad Pitt.  You haven’t seen the last of them yet.

The Olympic torch will not be extinguished yet.  We will have a pool tournament next month (8 ball).  Mark your calendars!

- Teresa Monaco
UPCOMING MEETINGS 

Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday, April 18th, 12:00 noon – 1:00 pm, bldg 500, room 3109.   

The official 2002/2003 Trip Planning Committee Meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 8th  at Linda Elonen-Wright’s house in Cleveland Heights (see article below).

THE DOWNHILL “DOPE”

 Fellow alpine enthusiasts:

Lets get ready for next year!   For a rough snow year, I felt the trips went very well.  This is a credit to the trip leaders and club membership.  If you have any thoughts about trips for next year, then please take a look at the trip-planning article.  I will also pass any requests along to the committee.

See you on the slopes next year.

-Al Linne

Alpine Trip Reports

Morzine (“Les Portes du Soleil”) and Paris, France:  In January 2002, a group of NASA Lewis Ski Club members returned to this fantastic area.  This is the largest international skiing area, comprised of 12 French-Swiss resorts.  There are 650 km of slopes without a border.   In addition to Morzine, there is Avoriaz, Les Gets, Chatel, Torgon, Les Crosets and many other areas.  On our first day of skiing, Dave from our hotel took us on a skiing tour of Les Gets.  The second day he took us to many other areas.  What a way to ski - with our own

personal guide!  On days three, four and five we were on our own.  On day six Dave took us to other areas that were heavenly.  Without a guide much of this fabulous skiing would have been undiscovered.  The following is from a brochure that better describes Morzine:

"DO YOU KNOW WHY PHOTOGRAPHERS LOVE MORZINE SO MUCH? Because Morzine brings them inspiration.  Our village is a concentration of heritage and history with its traditional chalets.  It is huddled in the heart of a photographer's dream landscape, with its pine trees and snow capped mountains.  The atmosphere is calm and serene.  Morzine is worth more than just a glance and the photographers are well aware." 

You don't need to be a skier to appreciate Morzine. There were non-skiers who went on this trip and they had lots of activities to enjoy.  One of these was the retro torch light skiing done by the ski instructors wearing older clothing and using older ski equipment.  Alpine skiing is unending and wonderful.  Snowboarding is also another way to explore the mountains.  Cross-country skiing is available in a variety of slopes and valleys around Morzine.  Along the banks of the Dranse there are 6km of runs and there are 47km in the mountains of Super-Morzine/Avoriaz.  There are many other trails.  Another activity is paragliding, which is described as the simplest way of flying.  Another quote:

"DO YOU KNOW THAT SKIING MORZINE/AVORIAZ IS GUARANTEED PLEASURE?  Green to black runs, France to Switzerland, gentle meanders to wild, steep slopes, skiing with the family to sensation skiing....  Skiing in Morzine/Avoriaz gives you the choice!  Here is something for everyone, no matter what your preference and skills.  And for the après-ski.... we also give you a choice: you can either have fun.... or have fun."

The "HANDS FREE" ski pass was really neat.  We put the pass in a pocket or backpack and never had to remove mittens or gloves to dig it out.  The ski pass is detected by a sensor that opens the turnstile.  

Our days began with breakfast at our hotel.  It was buffet style so it became more than we needed to eat.  Lunch was at one of the many mountainside restaurants. Après-ski was usually spent at our hotel lobby.  Each night dinner was unbelievable - true French cuisine.  So many courses!  We ate everything.  After dinner we gathered in the lobby area again.  There were other things to do in the village of Morzine, or in another village if you wanted to go out after dinner.  On one night, several of us went to the village of Les Gets to see and hear a local band at a hotel where another group of Cleveland people was staying.  It was fun partying with some other people from Cleveland, as well as meeting some other local French people.  There were people on this trip who had visited Morzine at least two or three times before, and they look forward to returning again.  The owners of Fleur des Neiges hotel, Dave and Delphine, are truly hospitable.  Thanks Dave and Delphine!

After a great week in Morzine we flew to Paris.  Upon arrival we all did a bus tour of Paris.  On the remaining days everyone did his or her own thing.  The museums - the churches - the opera house - shopping.  Dining or snacking in Paris rounded out the trip.

Thanks to all who made this another great trip!

- Annie Easley
Seven Springs:  Forty-six people climbed aboard the bus and headed to Seven Spring on time. Only one person, thinking sleep was more important, missed the bus.  We arrived at Seven Springs at 9:30 for a great day of skiing. The day was filled with plenty of sunshine and the temperatures were warm enough to just soften the snow, yet not turn it to slush.  After skiing, almost everyone boarded the bus on time, satisfied from a great day on the slopes. After waiting "patiently" for 15 minutes for some stragglers, we departed Seven Spring for the trip back.  We were saved from watching one of Tom's "quality videos,” thanks to someone having the foresight to bring along "The Mask of Zorro".  (I'm sorry I don't remember who it was, but thank you)

-John Anderson

HoliMont III:  Thirty-eight diehard skiers headed east for our last one-day trip of the season under cloudy skies, departing right on schedule on a brand new bus with load-leveling suspension (very nice).  In Pennsylvania, we drove smoothly past the “Erie” scene of a recent 100-vehicle pileup, where the only remaining evidence was deep tire ruts in the median.  Dry roads all the way got us to the slopes a few minutes early, and a cell call from Salamanca allowed us the get the lift tickets as soon as we arrived, and we hit the slopes without delay.  We skied under beautiful mostly-sunny skies and very good conditions, although the hoped-for powder from a day earlier had since been skied out.  Most people hit a variety of trails, but my ski day was devoted almost entirely of beating myself up on the moguls.  Thankfully, my skiing buddy Dave Hoffman had chronic problems with “premature ejection,” allowing me to take breaks while he re-attached his skis.  The end of the ski day was highlighted by a complementary glass of wine for everyone, courtesy of Malcom Wood, upon entering the bus for the short trip into Ellicottville for dinner.  After dinner and a bit of shopping for season-end bargains, we started for home with the usual ruckus from Tony Shook’s contingent in the back of the bus.  The advancing age of the group was evident, however, as the noise died down after a couple hours, when we enjoyed a viewing of “Caddyshack,” recently rated as one of the top ten funniest movies of all time.  Tony did his best to keep up his reputation, and was later seen underneath his group’s giant margarita ball, sucking out the last drops of the intoxicating beverage.  We had eight new members on the trip, and, between the great day of skiing and the great “in-flight” selection of complementary drinks and snacks, I think we gave them good reason to return next year.  

-Mark Manthey

Banff:  Seventeen people from the Lewis Ski Club traveled to Banff, Canada for a week of skiing, snowboarding and exploring.  Banff is a small resort town, built in the center of Canada’s oldest National Park, by a free flowing river and surrounded by pristine forests and scenic mountain ranges.  Also, another 125 skiers from the other NASA centers joined us in Banff.  Our flights to Calgary were uneventful, except for Brian & Mitzi, who spent one night in Chicago.  Fortunately for all of us, our arrival day in Calgary was also the last day of a real “Alberta Clipper” cold front.  Calgary had just experienced three days with high temperatures in the 

-30F range, but when we arrived, the weather quickly warmed up and for most of the week’s afternoon temperatures were in the positive 20F to 30F range.  If you really want to know how it feels skiing in -30F temperatures, just ask Klaus Gumpto, because he was just leaving Banff when our group arrived.  

The first day, we all skied at Lake Louise, which is the largest ski area in Alberta.  Lake Louise is definitely the most scenic ski resort in North America.  After a full day of exploring the mountain, we had a Welcome Reception/Party at the Chateau Lake Louise.  The Chateau is a gorgeous nineteenth-century hotel, outside of which were ice sculptures and ice skating on the lake, all surrounded by 5,000-foot-high mountains.  

The second day we all went to Sunshine Village, which is another large ski area.  Sunshine gets the most natural snowfall of any Alberta ski resort, so of course, this day, we had our week’s biggest snowstorm.  The storm made skiing above the tree line quite treacherous.    

On our third day we went to Panorama, which was the best powder day of the week - 8 new inches of new snow!  Panorama has a large vertical drop and small crowds, so we had fresh tracks throughout the day.  However, their lift system could use some upgrading to provide better access to the top of the mountain.  Panorama was a good resort to check out and ski for a single day.  That night, a few of us went out to a comedy night at Wild Bill’s Saloon.  The opening act was from Australia, whose vocabulary made Howard Stern sound like a choirboy, but the second comedian from Toronto was very funny.

On the fourth day, most of us went back to Sunshine Village.  A lunchtime snow squall delayed the afternoon NASA group race, but five Lewis skiers partook in the race.  Others took advantage of the fresh snow.  All five Lewis skiers were able to finish the course, and four won NASTAR medals.  Yours truly, a snowboarder who rented skis for one day, had the fastest race time of all NASA racers.  At the end of the day, Sunshine Village held a fun après ski party for the entire NASA group.

On the fifth day, some people relaxed and shopped in town, while others hiked to the Banff Hot Springs and took a soaking.  A hardy few just kept on skiing.  That night, a Banff Pub Crawl was held, which was a scavenger hunt where we visited five different local Banff bars.  Our team was the first done and we had a good score, until all the late finishing teams starting bribing the judges with beer.  So, we lost out on winning T shirts, but we all came home with Sunshine Village bottle openers and Lake Louise shoelaces!

The last day, everyone returned to their favorite ski resort and made their last runs for the week.  That evening, everybody attended a NASA group banquet.  The banquet was western buffet that included all-you-can-eat prime rib, salmon, and barbeque ribs with all the trimmings and desserts.  A few prizes were raffled off and everybody left quite satisfied.  Since we had afternoon flights back home the next day, we got together for one last group buffet breakfast before leaving Banff.  Everyone had a great time, and we all gave high regards to Banff as a great ski or summer destination.  

- Bruce Frankenfield
ACTIVITIES AND TRIPS PLANNING MEETING

Believe it or not, it’s time to look forward to next year’s ski season and to draw up some plans.  The three VPs, Karen, Al and I, have our act together (ha!) and are ready for the official Trip Planning Committee Meeting.  It will be held on at my house.  We’ll have a fine dinner of pizza and beverages (whoooo hooo!) and talk about potential trips with future trip coordinators.  If you are a potential trip coordinator, please bring a preliminary budget estimate and tentative schedule.  We’ll also be penciling in placeholders for our one-day ski trips.  But don’t forget, this applies to trips year-round!  Remember that we’ve run some very successful weekend trips to Baltimore, Chicago and Toronto and not one bit of skiing was done on those!  If you’re interested in attending, please let me know so that we’ll have a guestimate for the food and beverages.  (l.elonen-wright@gec.nasa.gov, 216-433-9370)  

It is the people who volunteer to run trips that keep this club alive.  Please consider running one.  If you’ve never done that before and would like to learn how, we’d be happy to match you up with one of our more experienced trip coordinators.  This coming year you could help with a trip and then next year run one on your own.

Who: Trip Planning Committee and potential trip coordinators

When: April 8th, 6:30-8:30pm

Where: Linda’s house – 2256 S. Overlook Rd., Cleveland Heights

What to eat: pizza and beer/wine/pop

Why: To organize some FUN for this club!

How/Directions:

(S. Overlook runs between Cedar Rd. and North Park Blvd. And is located at the top of Cedar hill overlooking University Circle)

· From the west: Take I-71 or I-90 to the Inner belt, and exit at Carnegie

· Take Carnegie (east) all the way out to University Circle (if you stay in the right lane, second from the curb lane [it’s 6 lanes wide], you won’t have to make any mandatory right turns you don’t want to!)



You’ll go past the Playhouse.



You’ll go past the Cleveland Clinic.

· As you go under the RTA train lines at University Circle, get into the right hand lane, and by the way, you are now on Cedar Rd.

· At the top of the hill (Cedar Hill), there is a light with a permanent green arrow for the right hand turn.  You want to go right.

· Immediately following, there is another light.  Turn right again.  This is S.Overlook Rd.  We are in the middle of this long block, house number 2256.  Big porch on front.  The porch lights will be on.  Park on the opposite side of the street from the house.  Phone number is (216) 791-5038 for all you west-siders who might get lost east of the Cuyahoga!

CMSC Notes

The annual Travel Seminar is scheduled for Saturday, May 11th  at the Radisson Hotel by I-71 at Bagley.  It is recommended that all members of the Trip Planning Committee, as well as anyone interested in running a weeklong trip, attend.  Cost is $15/person prepay (deadline May 4th) or $25 at the door.  The club has paid the cost for interested parties in previous years.

-Tom Palisin

The CMSC Coed Softball Tournament is being held on Saturday, June 15th, at Goodyear’s Wingfoot Park, southeast of Akron.  The Lewis Ski Club is planning to enter one softball team.  Players must be at least 18 years old and we are always looking for new players, especially women.  If you are interested in playing with the Lewis Ski Club’s team, contact the team manager, Kevin Radil, at 216-433-5047.  This tournament has always been a fun time.

- Kevin Radil

The first annual CMSC Golf Outing will be held at Fowler’s Mill on July 27, 2002.  The four-person scramble costs $90 per person.  For an extra $30, you can enter the Metro Cup Challenge.  The Metro Cup will consist of a 6-person team with three men and three women. 

The CMSC Picnic is on August 24, 2002.

SOLAR ORBIT COMPLETIONS (Birthdays)

Steve Stevenson  (April 2)

Kathy Dugan  (April 7)

Larry Schroeder  (April 10)

Don Humphrey  (April 11)

Fred Zofchak  (April 12)

Elizabeth Morgan  (April 13)

John Shaughnessy  (April 15)

Fred Teren  (April 21)

Patricia Diaz-Kolder  (April 22)

Annie Easley  (April 23) 

David Gleason  (April 23)

Gloria O'Donnell  (April 26)

Lois Cano  (April 30)

SUNSHINE NOTES
A couple of sad notes…

Teresa Monaco’s father passed away unexpectedly on March 12th.

Tammy Blazer’s mother passed away suddenly on March 21st from a heart attack.   

_____________________________________________________________________________________________

DEADLINE FOR NEWS ITEMS FOR NEXT ISSUE:   (TBD)

Submit items directly to the Publicity Director (by paper mail or e-mail to Mark.W.Manthey@grc.nasa.gov)
NOMINEE STATEMENTS

The nominees for the elected offices were each given an opportunity to include a brief summary of their plans, biases, opinions, etc, for the membership to consider when casting their ballots at the elections next month.  Summaries from the nominees who chose to submit one are included below.

Publicity Director

I have served as the Publicity Director for 3 ½ of the last 5 years, recently resuming the job after Tom Haag (my old buddy) resigned.  Because of Boy Scouts, softball, and other personal and family commitments, I do not and would not attend most club meetings, and the monthly deadlines have occasionally caused some stress, but I accepted the nomination to assure the position would be filled, even though serving on the board lately has not been fun.  During my time on the board, I have noted that it is increasingly difficult to find members willing to put in the time to serve as officers or in committee chair roles.  I believe that to reverse that trend we need to do whatever we can to lessen the demands of each job, make them more rewarding, and take bureaucratic matters less seriously.  As an example, I would reduce the number of newsletter issues to 8 to 9 issues annually, have a major theme for each issue, and encourage more reliance on our web site.  I don’t think cutting back on the number of newsletters will hurt communications, as preparing monthly issues result each year in some newsletters with little or mainly repetitive content.  And, assuming a public site is operational again soon, our web site is both more comprehensive and more current than a newsletter can be.  So, if elected, I will serve, although with a slightly reduced commitment.  I hope the change will not be cause for continued strife on the board.  

-Mark Manthey

Trustee 

The Trustees are to provide guidance and oversight of the activities of the Lewis Ski Club.  The Trustees are not members of the Executive Board.  There are also other duties that Trustees perform.  It is very important that a person serving as Trustee be informed about the history and the workings of the Lewis Ski Club.  Here is a sketch of my Ski Club Life.  

I have served this past year as a Trustee.  I am proud to be one of the founders of a great organization known as the Lewis Ski Club.  In 1979, I wanted to try downhill skiing.  It was very easy to get seven friends to join me in this venture so that we could get a group rate at Boston Mills.  Only one of the eight of us knew how to ski.  The rest of us were absolute beginners.  We were fortunate to have a ski patroller friend who helped us get started on skis.  He told us how to dress for warmth and comfort.  He patiently skied with us after our lessons.  Our other experienced skier gave us a lot of help so that he would have friends to ski with him.  More people joined us that ski season when they heard we were learning to have fun on snow.  In 1980, we decided to organize as NASA Lewis Ski Club.  As one of the founders, I was honored to serve as the first president of our Ski Club.  Because of the good officers and committee people and great members, the Ski Club quickly grew to about 200 memberships.  I have continued to be involved with the Ski Club because I believe in this organization. In addition to being president I have served as refreshment chair, CMSC Rep, and on other committees.  I ran our first weeklong trip in 1981 to Banff in Canada.  Since then I have run several long trips to Colorado, Panorama in Canada and trips to Europe.  I also served as president of the Cleveland Metro Ski Council.  I then ran trips to Utah, Montana and Idaho.  In addition I ran daylong or multi-day trips to New York State and Michigan.  During the summer I have organized golf outings and parties for our club.  The camaraderie among our members in earlier years attracted other people to join our Ski Club.  Some members were non-skiers who had no interest in skiing.  They chose to join us for many other fun activities.  Some of those activities were rafting, canoeing, biking and weekend trips to other cities.  Cities visited were Chicago, Toronto and Atlantic City. Put-in-Bay was a favorite for many years.

The NASA Lewis Ski Club has been run by a group of volunteers who want to have fun.  It is vital that we attract new members while retaining the present members.  It takes time to serve an organization.  I pledge my time for the continued growth of the NASA Lewis Ski Club.  I solicit your vote for me as Trustee so I may continue serving our Ski Club and to help in its growth.

-Annie Easley

Trustee 

Last year when we restructured the executive board and formed the trustee positions, we were trying to create a better-run club for the members.  Maybe due to all the changes that have become necessary to our club (new location for meetings, new positions, members-only trips, etc.) it seems that we have lost a good bit of the reason we belong to this club -- the fun.  Now we are chasing away good energetic volunteers and/or members due to the increased bickering over trivial events and policies.   The meetings are not fun anymore, or should I say less fun than I remember them being in the past.  The trustee position as I understand it, was formed to oversee the executive board to help them operate in a way that benefits the membership, yet doesn't violate the rules generated by the past memberships in the constitution and bylaws.  I would like to see the club return to the better days when people were not members just because they want to go on our trips but were also members because they liked the club.  We need to do something different.  Besides, I didn't want to have an election with no reason to vote!

- Roger "The Dodger" Meredith

PROPOSED CONSTITUTION AMENDMENTS

Consensus Proposals

1.  Update Obsolete Reference

Article III, Section 1, makes reference to an obsolete Lewis Management Instruction. 

Suggestion:  Article III, Section 1, Club Membership, "(ref. LMI 1590.3A)" should be deleted.  This is an old LMI about club memberships, which was cancelled.

Add to Article VI, Ski Club Activities, the following statement:

"All ski club social and recreational activities, held at NASA Glenn, shall comply with GLPD 1590.2D."

2.  Allow Absentee Election Ballots

For purposes of elections, absentee ballots are not explicitly provided for.

Suggestion:  Amend Article IV: Government, Section 5: Elections, with the following:

“Absentee ballots will be provided two weeks prior to the election, by contacting the Nominating Committee.  Absentee ballots must be returned, sealed, to the nominating committee prior to the meeting at which elections occur.”

Non-Consensus Proposals

3.  One-Day Trip Temporary Memberships 


Sponsors:  Tom Palisin and Mark Manthey

To protect the club, it is recommended that all potentially physically demanding activities require membership; yet, it is not necessarily efficient to require full membership for every club activity.    

Suggestion:  Allow for a temporary membership for “one day” activities at a reduced price.  Amend the constitution as follows:

Article III: Membership and voting, 

Section 1: Club Membership, append:

“Temporary memberships may be applied for by non-members wishing to participate in “one-day” activities.  The temporary memberships are good for the duration of that activity.”

Section 6: Participation, change the last sentence to:

“Participation in club trips and other potentially physically demanding “one-day” activities will require club membership.”

Amend the Bylaws as follows:

4.  Dues, activity Fees, et al, add the following:

“Temporary membership dues for one-day activities shall be $4.00.”

“Pro” Argument:  We have covered one-day ski trips, however we have neglected other one-day activities.  Any activity where someone may injure himself or herself should require an additional layer of protection for the club.  While the current requirement for one-day ski trips requires full membership, it is the opinion of those sponsoring this amendment that this requirement for membership creates an unnecessary administrative burden on the executive board to process all the additional membership forms, checks, newsletters, etc.  All of that for someone who may have only wanted to go on one trip.  In addition, several trip leaders felt it discouraged participation by some who did not want to pay an additional $8 or did not want to be members.   This would not preclude someone who anticipates participating in multiple activities from applying for a full membership.  

4.  Family Membership Spouse Vote   

Sponsors:  Mark Manthey and Tom Palisin

It is felt, by some, that denying a vote to a “family” membership spouse is inequitable

Suggestion:  Amend the Constitution as follows:

Article III, Section 4: Voting, replace the existing sentence with:

“Single memberships shall have one vote.  For family memberships, both the member and the member's spouse (if any) shall have one vote.  Dependent children under family memberships may not vote.”

"Pro" Argument:  Forfeiting the right to vote should not penalize Spouses who take advantage of the discounted family membership rate.  The family membership is offered as an encouragement to increase participation in club activities and limiting married members to a single vote implies the opposite objective.  Both adults have valid opinions to express and the club should encourage both opinions to be heard when it comes time to vote.

5.   Clarification of Trip Leader Approval Process 

Sponsors: Bruce Frankenfield and Tom Palisin

Change reason: To clarify the steps required between the Activity Coordinator and Executive Board in running a ski club activity.  

Suggestion:  See attached policy chart.

Bylaw 3. Ski Club Activity Coordinator. 

Add this statement:

“The Activity Coordinator of a Lewis Ski Club activity or club trip shall abide by the Lewis Ski Club's policy of "Activity/Trip Process Flow"; attached and incorporated herein as Attachment A to the Constitution.”
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6. Waive Dues for Executive Board 

Sponsors: Tom Palisin, Mark Manthey, and Elise Allen
It is felt, by some, that the club should recognize the service of the board members, As a minimum, the club should waive membership fees for all board members.  

Suggestion:  Amend Article III, Section 5: dues, add the following:

(d) Membership dues for executive board members shall be waived for the membership year following their election to office.

“Pro” Argument:  We seem to have some difficulty encouraging people to participate on the Executive Board; this is one little incentive.  

7.  Allow for multi-year Memberships 


Sponsor: Mark Manthey
It has been proposed that members be offered the option of multi-year memberships.                           

Suggestion:

The multi-year membership "option" could be worded as such (as a replacement for ARTICLE III, Section 5, parts (a) and (b)):

"(a) Qualified applicants as outlined in sections 1 and 2 shall have paid dues by their membership expiration date to remain members in good standing."  

"(b) Memberships will expire on September 30 of the year through which dues have been paid."

























      SKI CLUB OFFICERS    (216 Area Phone/NASA Mail Stop)	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





President: 	Tom Palisin	 (433-6572/500-313) 	CMSC Rep:		Joe Roche  	  (433-2575/86-10)


Alpine Vice President:	Al Linne 	 (433-6751/6-2) 	Refreshment:	(VACANT)


Nordic Vice President:	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5)	Sunshine:		(VACANT)


Activity Vice President:	Karen Fashimpaur	 (440-243-5456)	Club Photos: 	Mallory Kolick	   (440-238-3991)


Recorder: 	Teresa Monaco 	 (433-8293/500-306) 	Racing:		Karen Fashimpaur  (440-243-5456)


Publicity Director:	Mark Manthey	 (433-2750)  	Membership:		Gene Addy 	   (977-7467)  


Treasurer:	Cheri Seiler	 (433-2545/500-303) 	Web Curator:  	Lisa Lambert	   (433-3994/86-11)





TRUSTEES:   	Annie Easley (440-816-1215), Gene Addy (977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (433-6456)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Web site:		� HYPERLINK "http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/" ��http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/�
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